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This year I became the Bar Director and quickly realized it is not an easy job, however I am 
excited for the challenge. I look to bring a new prospective to the bar and to try new things and 
make it a more manageable position. 

After last years decline in sales, the bar has bounced back to what it was two years ago in 2017. 
The events held this year were well attended and the members stayed around and socialized 
between draws which made for a warm atmosphere. 

I would like to thank all our staff Heidi Carter, Pam McFadden, Carrie Phinney, and Sheila 
Wells for a job well done throughout the season. The bar would also not be able to operate 
without all the tremendous help from all the volunteers with bar services and bottle returns. A 
big thank you too all that have contributed. 

 

Joe Tower, Bar Director 

 

 


